Clerking Corner
At the beginning of November, my dogs and I just managed to have a lovely walk along Blacksmith’s Lane and Coldham Lane to see my favourite views across to the coast and the colours of autumn, before lockdown started.  The dead tree hanging over the road at Coldham Corner has now been removed thanks to the persistence of our Chairman Steve Dye in finding out who was responsible.  The hedge has been cut back and looks a bit drastic, but it will recover and be cut back every year so will look better next year.
The main topic the Parish Council has had to deal with over the last couple of months has been the application for Exception Housing on Wells Road.  Everyone in the village was given the opportunity to attend the Extraordinary Meeting on the subject and have their say, from which we made our comments. All comments and the application documents are on the NNDC website planning portal. Thanks to all those who took the time to come to the meeting or let us know how you felt about the proposal.  From those comments, alternative methods of drainage are being investigated by Broadland Housing Association and we are also in contact with Anglian Water to try and have the problems with the sewerage system resolved, we have met at the problem areas and an underground camera survey is awaited. 
On other matters, some time ago the History Group kindly gave the Parish Council a donation for the upkeep of the War Memorial and we are looking into replacing the damaged lettering.  We have had one quotation, which would be within the budget and will get another quote if possible and then make a decision and move forward on that.
After a bit of detective work to find who is responsible we have also been liaising with the Estates Surveyor at NNDC to try and get the fencing around the Playing Field repaired.  Hopefully it will be repaired shortly after quite a few years of looking a bit tatty!
Wishing you all a peaceful Christmas, with hope in the New Year of moving forwards to a more normal life with the prospect of new vaccines in the offing.
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